

TSPLOST 2018/2023 Program
Prince Avenue Corridor Improvements: Project 2018-16
Prince Avenue/Jefferson Road Corridor Improvements: Project 2023-05
User Group Meeting – Minutes
Wednesday – May 28, 2025

The meeting can be viewed at <https://youtube.com/live/2dXr5t9ybcw?feature=share>

User Group Members Present: Scott Pollack, Jeanne Connell, Wes Zwirn, Peter Norris, Daniel Sizemore (ex-officio), Clint McCrory, Rani Katreeb, Emily Tatum

Members Absent: Lauren Blais (ex-officio), Stephen Bailey, Ilka McConnell, Sam Eberhard

Other Staff Present: Brad McCook, Tim Griffeth, Riki Forney, Tina Wu, Diana Jackson

Guests: Vic Conover, Sarah Johnson

General Business

Diana Jackson called the meeting to order at 3:10 P.M., welcomed the members in attendance, and thanked them for being present.

Quorum: Established quorum was present in the meeting.

User Group Actions

Clint McCrory made a motion to approve minutes dated 02/26/2025 & 03/26/2025. Peter Norris seconded that motion. The motion passed unanimously.

The below is a brief summary of the key discussion items, not a transcript. The full video is available at the above noted YouTube link. The below notes are only to identify the items discussed and the general order of those discussion to make finding the information on the video easier.

Jefferson Road/Sunset Drive to County Line – Benesch/Diana

Diana reviewed the agenda that is up for approval at the M&C regular session on 06/03/2025. Diana discussed the few changes that were made after the M&C work session.

Diana discussed two developments that have to go through zoning requests. The first is at Homewood Hills shopping center. If approved through zoning, it will allow two, four-to five-story buildings to be built. The second is 348 units with three driveways – one out to Vincent Drive and two out Old Jefferson River Road. The UG discussed the two new developments. The UG is very concerned about the added traffic with the second development. Diana will email the two traffic studies to the UG.

Prince Separated Bike Lanes Update – Diana and Design Team

Diana gave an update on the ROW status for the separated bike lanes.

Sarah Johnson discussed the memo prepared that responds to the CDO for investigating different buffer treatments. Sarah reviewed what is believed to be the best treatment after researching the different types. The UG discussed the buffer treatments.

Sarah discussed sight triangles versus daylighting and which would be best for this area. The UG discussed sight triangles versus daylighting.

Diana will email the two memos to the UG.

Diana discussed the CDO request to look at traffic patterns around the Bottleworks, the school district, and Eve Carson Park. The study should be completed by the end of the month.

Victor gave an update on Cobb St. green infrastructure pilot project (SP #5) that will be bid as part of the separated bike lane project (SP #1).

Next Meeting: June 25, 2025 - 3:00-4:30 PM

Adjourn

These minutes are not a transcript of the meeting but instead is a general summary of the key points, ideas, or considerations from the discussion.